Washington Moving & Storage, Inc. – TV-052025
Staff Investigation - Annual Report/Regulatory Fees

January 10, 2006
Purpose

The purpose of this investigation is to determine if Washington Moving & Storage, Inc.  (Washington Moving) is in violation of WAC 480-15-480 which requires household goods carriers to furnish annual reports to the Commission no later than May 1 each year.
Background

This investigation was prompted by Staff’s yearly review of annual reports for household goods carriers registered in the state of Washington.  

On March 3, 2005, the Commission mailed 2004 Annual Report forms and 2005 Regulatory Fee packets to household goods carriers in Washington State.  A letter signed by Executive Secretary Carole Washburn instructed companies to file annual reports by May 1, 2005 (Appendix A).  Companies requesting an extension were asked to do so prior to May 1, providing a reason for the requested extension.

On June 1, 2005, a letter signed by Carole Washburn was sent to each household goods carrier that had not filed an annual report by May 1, 2005 (Appendix B).  The letter stated that Staff intended to recommend enforcement action, including possible penalties and/or suspension or revocation of authority to operate in Washington, for any company that failed to file a completed annual report by July 1, 2005.

Investigation

As of May 1, 2005, Washington Moving had not filed a 2004 annual report.  The Commission mailed the company a letter on June 1, stating that Staff intended to recommend enforcement action, including possible penalties, for any company that failed to file a completed annual report.  Washington Moving was advised that it must file the annual report no later than July 1, 2005, to avoid enforcement action.  
In September 2005, Licensing Services Staff reviewed annual reports and regulatory fees for household goods carriers, compiled a list of companies that were out of compliance, and referred the matter to Business Practices Investigations.  

On November 29, 2005, the Commission issued a Complaint and Order to Show Cause Why Permit Should Not be Cancelled for Failure to Pay Regulatory Fees and/or Failure to File 2004 Annual Report, and Notice of Hearing (Appendix C).  Subsequently, Washington Moving filed the annual report on December 16, 2005, and the regulatory fee calculation sheet on December 19, 2005.  No regulatory fees were due.

The hearing was held on December 19, 2005, and Staff recommended that the Commission not cancel Washington Moving’s permit because the company was now in compliance with statutory and regulatory reporting requirements.  

On January 4, 2006, Administrative Law Judge Theodora Mace issued an initial order, dismissing the complaint against Washington Moving (Appendix D). 
Recommendation:

Penalize Washington Moving & Storage, Inc. $100.00 for a violation of WAC 480-15-480.
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